Virginia Beach Task Force on Aging

Brighton Gardens

June 11, 2009
Welcome by Linda Bergeron

Any announcements that people would like shared with the group during the meeting shall be submitted to the Chair via email or in writing prior to the meeting.

Prior Meeting Minutes - Call for approval of the minutes.  A motion was made and seconded and minutes were approved.

New Business:

Committee Reports

Treasurer’s Report: Laurie Wagner. 

Beginning Balance 


$2184.48

Dues Collected


$    40.00

07/08 deposit adj – ramps

$  530.00

50/50 pennies for prescriptions
$    20.00






$2774.48

AJ’s trophies – name tags

$     50.00

Huff, Poole, Mahoney

$   175.00
Ending Balance


$2549.48

Audited this month by Ann Armistead and balanced exactly!

Membership:  Sonya Barsness / Nick Sell – Report given by Linda Bergeron - 

See Nick if you would like to join or you can mail in membership. Dues are $10 per year.  The membership application is on the website www.vbtfa.org

Publicity/Website:  Carey Raleigh Kalvig - Website - VBTFA.org  - is current. Monthly meetings as well as the minutes for each of the meetings are posted.

Scholarship:   Report given by Linda Bergeron
Judy Hackmann reported that three applications are currently under review.  Selection should be made soon.
Senior Needs:  No report
Best Practice Award in the Long-Term Care category was presented to the Southside Geropsychiatric Services by Betty Bowden, Secretary of the Commonwealth Council on Aging who was introduced  by Mrs. Gene Ecton Davis, Chair of the Commonwealth Council on Aging.  Southside Geropsychiatric Services is a collaborative project involving Chesapeake, Norfolk, Portsmouth, Western Tidewater and Virginia Beach CSB’s.  The enhanced services and partnerships with local Long-Term Care facilities have helped to divert individuals who otherwise would have needed to go to the geriatric unit at Eastern State Hospital and have helped to facilitate senior adults’ return to the community from Eastern State and other psychiatric hospitals.  This “Best Practice” award is given annually by the Commonwealth Council on Aging. Congratulations to Kathy O’Connor and the entire team!
Overview of the past 2 years: 
Linda Bergeron spoke about the projects and accomplishments of the VBTFA;

· Pennies for Prescriptions

· Ramps Across America

· Clothing Drive

· CAN scholarships

· Speakers on a variety of topics

· Website revision and improvement

· New brochure that can be used throughout the years

· Increase in Membership

Installation of Officers

Linda Bergeron introduced the new officers;

Jeff Byrd – Chair

Ginny Borwn – Co-Chair

Carey Raleigh Kalvig – Co-Secretary

Remaining for another term;

Robbin Blow – Co-Secretary

Laurie Wagner – Treasurer

Announcements

Catholic Charities has a Respite Care program and they are able to assist with transfers & toileting – their fees are on a sliding scale.

Catholic Charities has a free non-court ordered Adult Anger Mgmt class and a Free Cooperative Parenting class – call 467-7707

Family Care Senior Solutions now also has a Lawn Mowing program – I don’t know any of the details, but will be calling them to find out.

Brighton Gardens and VB Estates have a monthly Caregiver Support Group the 2nd Tuesday each month at 6:30pm.

Healthy Hearing Presentation at Brighton Gardens June 24th at 6pm

10th Annual “A Night to Remember” is being held on Saturday August 15th at 7pm at the Fraternal Order of Police Lodge (961 S. Birdneck Rd) to benefit the Alzheimer’s Association

Due to budgetary process The Life Safety Office of Virginia Beach has lost one of their positions.  Therefore, Elayne Weinbrecht will no longer be able to attend our monthly meeting.  She will be able to attend quarterly depending upon her schedule.
50/50 RAFFLE DRAWING - Pennies for Rx’s will receive $55 from today’s 50/50 raffle!

Introductions made by all attendees

Next Meeting:
July 9, 2009
Altmeyer Funeral Home #422-4000

8:30am - 9:00 am  Meet and Greet

9:00 am Meeting begins

